PRESS RELEASE -  Embargo Midnight Monday 1st August 2016
Former Deputy John Young to stand in Senatorial bye-election.
Former States Deputy John Young, who gave up his seat in the 2014 General election in an unsuccessful bid for Senator, today announced his decision to seek election in next months by – election caused by the unexpected resignation of Zoe Cameron almost two years into her term.

John, a Public Sector Accountant and former chief officer of the Planning and Environment department for thirteen years, has served in senior positions in the finance and legal services for a seven years, was elected Deputy in St Brelade District No 1 after giving up his job as practice director of a law firm to work full time as a States member. 
He was regarded by many members as one of the hardest working with a 100% attendance record, as Chairman of the Environment Scrutiny panel, member of the Chairmans Committee, the Priviledges and Procedures Comittee and the Chief Ministers Access to Justice Group. 
He built a reputation of taking up many individual grievances throughout the Island and has represented people before Ministers, Departments, the States Complaints Board and assisted many planning appellants. Since losing his States seat after completing work on individual cases, his working time has been used to produce Alderney’s new Land Use Plan and significant amendments to that Islands Planning law, involving commuting between the islands. Only last week these policies and law changes were approved by their States after a successful public Inquiry, for the long term protection of Alderney and islanders.
When in the States he regularly used his full quota of questions to hold ministers to account, lodged many private members amendments and propositions and carried out scrutiny reviews of TTS and Environment. His propositions have gained States agreement to a fairer planning appeals system, greater safeguards for planning decisions, improved Island plan policies, including protection for St Brelades Bay and environmental safeguards, changes to tax relief for charitable donations, retention of survivor’s pensions for 55 year olds and halted the sale of historic Piquet House , increased environment funding and many others.
John said today “By its actions the Council of Ministers has proved itself out of touch with the people. The resignation of Zoe Cameron has taken us all by surprise. Now we know there is going to be an election for Senator, it is important the public are given a wide choice of candidates and constituencies. There is only a very short term time remaining and there will be no time or opportunity for a learning curve in how to use the States procedures to influence policy and achieve change.  The person elected will have only days to lodge amendments to the Council of Ministers proposed MTFP with its layers of tax increases , new and hidden charges and damaging front line service reductions, all of which will impact badly on middle Jersey. “
John will publish his full manifesto next week after Nomination on 9th August. In the meantime supporters wishing to offer help are asked to contact John on jhyoung@suakin.com or register on his website www.johnhyoung.com.
John will be available for interview by telephone on 07797 713273
